
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
May 3, 2022

Mr. Clete Saunier, Public Works Director
City of Santa Paula
866 East Main Street
Santa Paula, CA 93061
csaunier@spcity.org 

RESPONSE TO COMMENT ON TENTATIVE ORDER TO AMEND WASTE 
DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (R4-2018-0022) AND CEASE AND DESIST ORDER 
(R4-2018-0023) FOR SANTA PAULA WATER RECYCLING FACILITY AT 920 
CORPORATION STREET, SANTA PAULA, CALIFORNIA 93060 (FILE NO. 06-189, CI-
9259, GLOBAL ID WDR100000849)

Dear Mr. Saunier:

On March 18, 2022, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional 
Water Board) released the tentative amendment to Waste Discharge Requirements 
(WDRs) and Cease and Desist Order (CDO) for the Santa Paula Water Recycling Facility 
(SPWRF) for public review and comment. The deadline to submit written comment was 
April 18, 2022. The Regional Water Board timely received one comment letter from the 
City of Santa Paula (City) on April 12, 2022. 

Regional Water Board staff reviewed the City’s written comments and modified the 
tentative amendment to the WDRs and CDO accordingly. The written Response to 
Comments is attached in this letter.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Woonhoe Kim at 
woonhoe.kim@waterboards.ca.gov or me at jim.kang@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely,

James Kang, Ph.D., P.E.
Groundwater Permitting Unit Supervisor

Enclosures:  1. Response to Comments
2. Revised tentative amendment to WDRs (R4-2018-0022-A01)
3. Revised tentative amendment to CDO (R4-2018-0023-A01)
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4. Revised WDRs Order No. R4-2018-0022 and MRP No. CI-9259, as 
amended by Order No. R4-2018-0022-A01

5. Revised COD No. R4-2018-0023, as amended by Order No. R4-2018-
0023-A01

cc (via email): Mr. Dan Singer, City of Santa Paula, dsinger@spcity.org 
Ms. Betsy Elzufon, Larry Walker Associates, betsye@lwa.com 
Ms. Ashli Desai, Larry Walker Associates, ashlid@lwa.com 
Mr. Tim Nicely, GSI Water Solutions, tnicely@gsiws.com 
Ms. Eileen Shields, MKN Associates, eshields@mknassociates.us 
Mr. Bob Woodward, M6 Consulting, robert@m6consultinginc.com 
Ms. Katherine Malzacher, katherine@venturahydraulics.com 
Mr. Sean Debley, County of Ventura Environmental Health Division, 
sean.debley@ventura.org  
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